# AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

Lincoln, Nebraska

March, 1982

#### POT LUCK DINNER

March 14, 1982 - 1:00 P.M. Zion Congregational Church

Please put March 14th on the calendar. The Lincoln Chapter is having a Pot Luck Dinner at Zion Congregational Church, 9th and D Street at 1:00 P.M. This is our regular membership meeting so bring a prospective member or guest. We are looking for a good turn out. Bring a covered dish and your own place setting. Coffee will be served. A program is in the planning stage.

#### MINI-ARTS FESTIVAL AT ZOO

The Lincoln Chapter will have a booth at the Mini-Arts Festival, to held at the Lincoln Childrens Zoo an Antelope Park at 2800 A Street. We will be selling Runzas and coffee. Please put the date, April 25, on your calendar.

## DATES TO REMEMBER

March 14 - Pot Luck Dinner Zion Congregational Church 9th & D Street, 1:00 P.M.

April 25 - Mini-Arts Festival Lincoln Childrens Zoo

May 21-22 - Garage Sale at Ruth Amen's 601 D Street

June 6 - Lincoln Chapter Annual Picnic

We will keep you informed of these events. About the garage sale, please save your items. This is always a success. We need your items plus your help. Spring House Cleaning is just around the corner.

Another reminder. 1982 dues are

#### ANNUAL MEETING

The Lincoln Chapter held its annual meeting on January 10, 1982 at the Zion Congregational Church. Our attendance was good, considering the weather, which was 20 degrees below zero. We were happy that many faithful members turned out.

At this time four new members were voted to be on the Board of Directors. The following people were nominated and elected to fill the four vacancies. They are James Amen, Marie Perrin, Alex Schwabauer and Esther Stuertz. There was an interesting slide program presented about the South Salt Creek Community. A social hour followed.

## QUILTING CONTINUES

A group of ladies quilted a quilt and the party donated their money to the Building Fund.

## PEOPLE NEWS

We would like to have a paragraph or two in our Newsletter mentioning some interesting news about our members--like 50th wedding anniversaries or special trips. If we have any member who is ill, we would like to mention that too.

## MAILING CREWS NEEDED

We are going to call members to help with mailing. Please say "yes" when I call you for help.

Mary Froscheiser, Mailing Chairman

STOP! LOOK! REJOICE! at 631 D
Street. The dream of an international headquarters of the American Historical Society of Germans from Russia is coming true! The construction is in full swing.